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Rep. Richards
by which a health care provider calculates median billed charges for services, diagnostic tests or procedures used to treat those 25 presenting conditions. DHS would work with its contracted vendor to create and execute a report to analyze the previous year's MA claims data for presenting condition and associated procedure information. This work would cost approximately $2,500 the first year for programming costs, and approximately $200 each year thereafter to execute and analyze the report. DHS would then consult with WCHQ as required by the bill. WCHQ consulting fees are estimated to be approximately $6,400 per year. The Department estimates it will take 10 percent of one FTE's time, or approximately $8,200, to annually produce the reports required by this bill and consult with WCHQ. Last, the penalty provisions contained in AB 614 regarding forfeiture assessment and associated challenges to the assessments, the Department estimates the need for a .25 Auditor position ($22,300 per year) for monitoring compliance and imposing fines when appropriate. Also, hearings and appeals caseloads will be affected, increasing by 5% or 170 cases per year, the cost to the Department - $102,000.

The estimate prepared by the Office of the Commissioner of Insurance lists the costs to their Department as Indeterminate; costs for administrative and rulemaking.

Supporters Arguments:

AB 614 enables health care consumers the ability to obtain specific information relative to the costs & quality of various services, tests and procedures.

By allowing consumers greater access to cost information, individuals will be better advocates of their own health care in the marketplace.

Opponents Arguments:

AB 614 is mandating what is already occurring within the industry; for example, Wisconsin Hospital Association’s Price Point.

AB 614 in many ways is redundant, mandating estimates of the cost of an episode of care or treatment, even though this information is currently available to the consumer upon request.

Some providers within the health care industry estimate costs to implement the requirements in AB 614 at roughly $5.5 million, and $240 million annually to comply.

Key Supporters:

Rep. Jon Richards (author); Senator Sullivan (Senate author); Dan Schwartzer, WAPPO; J.P. Wieski, Council for Affordable Health Insurance; Senator Rob Cowles; Bill Smith, National Federation of Independent Businesses; R.J. Pirlot, WMC; and Steve Baas, MMAC.

Key Opponents:

Eric Trempelis, Gunderson Lutheran Health System; and Jim McGinn, Wisconsin Health Care Association.

Committee Vote:

On February 10th, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Health and Health Care Reform unanimously recommended passage of AB 614, as amended.
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